
 
 
 
 
 
 
March 4th, 2024 
 
Jeff Killip, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, WA 98504-7250 
 
 
Subject: Letter to Rescind: Request for Exemption – WAC 480-93-015 Odorization of Gas 
 
 
Dear Mr. Killip, 
 
McCain Foods is requesting to rescind its application for exemption from the requirements of 
WAC 480-93-015 Odorization of Gas dated August 7th, 2023.  This request is from the 
understanding that WA UTC will be updating rules to exempt pipelines with H2S from odorizing 
and having to perform sniff tests. 
 
Should you need any further information, please contact me at 920-574-4271 or 
peter.cormier@mccain.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Peter Cormier P. Eng. 
McCain Foods USA, Inc. 
Director of Engineering, Environmental & Sustainability 
 

McCain Foods USA, Inc. 

100 Lee Street 

Othello, WA  99344 


